




La Suisse a pris note - comme elle l'avait d'ailleurs deja fait dans le passe - de la recommandation 
concernant la possibilite de tenir une demi-session a New York au cours du prochain quinquennat. 
Tout en ne s'opposant pas, elle estime fondamentale une reflexion approfondie sur cette possibilite 
qui ne devrait en aucun cas constituer le debut d'une pratique. 

Je vous remercie. 

Unofficial translation 

Mr Chairman, 

My delegation would like to take the opportunity to commend the excellent work carried out by the 



prosecuted under national legislation, thereby also strengthening complementarity with the Rome 
Statute system. 

Sadly, serious crimes are still being committed on a daily basis in too many places in the world. A new 
convention on crimes against humanity might at least give hope of preventing the violations of 
tomorrow. 

Mr Chairman, 

Switzerland would like to take this opportunity to emphasise the importance of Geneva as the venue 
for meetings of the International Law Commission. In particular, we would like to remind the meeting 
that the Commission's activities must be kept entirely independent of the New York-based Sixth 
Committee of the General Assembly. We believe that the diversity of legal cultures between these two 
bodies is the best safeguard against any risk of their becoming homogenised. 

With this in mind, and also to enhance the status of the French language, it is essential that 
international law be promoted, and its development encouraged, not only from UN headquarters in 
New York, but also from the Office of the UN in Geneva. We would specifically like to mention the 
International Law Seminar, held annually in Geneva, which enables participants - students, teachers 
and public servants - to broaden their knowledge of the work of the International Law Commission, in 
particular by attending public meetings and conferences hosted by Commission members. Such 
knowledge-sharing would no longer be possible if Commission meetings were to be organised 
somewhere other than Geneva. 

Switzerland naturally welcomes any effort to strengthen dialogue between the Sixth Committee and 
the International Law Commission. We commend the exchange in place, and the action taken this 
year in this regard. The annual Global Law Week in New York already offers an excellent opportunity 
for networking between the International Law Commission and the Sixth Committee of the General 
Assembly. The interactive dialogue between the Committee and the members of the Law 




